To: 
Secretary of the Aarhus Convention, UNECE


Jeremy Wates

Cc: 
Chair of the Compliance Committee of


the Aarhus Convention

Turkmenistan pays its respect to the Secretariat of the Aarhus Convention and the Compliance Committee and acknowledges receipt of your letter of April 7, 2008.

The Turkmen Party reaffirms its position expressed earlier in the course of correspondence with the Committee and by the delegation of Turkmenistan at its 12th meeting (June 14-16, 2006). 

At the same time the Turkmen Party notes that currently a profound reform of the national legislation is being carried out in the country upon the initiative of the President of Turkmenistan and one of the components of it is to expand and strengthen participation and role of civil society institutes in the country’s activity. Implementation of this programme is not one-day solution of all arising problems but it is a comprehensive one based on long-term planning.

On 20 March 2008 at the meeting of the National Steering Committee of the Tacis project “Strengthening public participation and civil society support to implementation of the Aarhus Convention” it was decided to conduct an analysis of the national legislation on its conformity with the provisions of the Aarhus Convention and to prepare proposals on its further strengthening for submission to the Government of Turkmenistan. 

For future perspective of implementation of the decision II/5c of the Meeting of the Parties it is planned to take a number of steps in order to comply with the obligations of Turkmenistan under the Aarhus Convention and strengthening public participation in environmental policy of the state, e.g.:

· Preparation and publication of a guide for the public on use of the rights provided by Law;

· Preparation and publication of a guide for the judiciary of the country;

· More wide involvement of mass media to inform the public, etc.

In conclusion the Turkmen Party notes that it appreciates deeply the attention paid to our country by the Secretariat of the Aarhus Convention and its Compliance Committee and thanks for the help and proposals on successful implementation of the provisions of the Aarhus Convention. Turkmenistan has stated in details all achievements with implementation of the Aarhus Convention in the country in the national report prepared for the 3-rd Meeting of the Parties. We hope that this report will be considered at the coming Meeting of the Parties and appropriate decisions will be taken.

Best regards,

Makhtymkuli Akmuradov

Minister of Nature Protection of Turkmenistan

